
To:             HONORABLE MAYOR AND CITY COUNCIL. 

 
FROM:         Dave Maroney, City Administrator. 

SUBJECT:   Police Department Extra Duty Policy. 

DATE:          January 17, 2020. 

 

BACKGROUND. 

 

The Council discussed this matter during the January 14th Workshop. The following 

documents are provided for your information: (a) Section 1-5.17.02 of the Police 

Department Manual, Personnel Matters; (b) Excerpts of City Council minutes from 

October 3, 2007; (c) July 9, 2019 email communication with the City Attorney; (d) 

Request for Officer Usage For Event Application (January 3, 2019); Memorandum 

(September 9, 2014) - Administrative Fee Extra Duty Details; City of Burnsville 

Contracted Police Service Agreement; and (e) Record of Extra Duty Service for the 

Cannon River Winery in 2019. 

 

REQUESTED COUNCIL ACTION. 

 

The City Council has several options available to address the various concerns that have 

been expressed relating to the Extra Duty Policy including: (1) amend the Policy to 

further limit the liability of the City of Cannon Falls (add indemnification and insurance 

provisions); (2) determine the actual cost to the City of Cannon Falls for providing Extra 

Duty services and thereafter adjust the “rate” accordingly; (3) prior to adopting any 

changes to the Extra Duty Policy, the Police Chief could compile a list that identifies all 

previous, current and anticipated circumstances that are considered “extra duty” and  

present this information to the City Council for their review and acceptance. It is my 

opinion that until such time that the Policy is amended to better protect the interests of the 

City of Cannon Falls that any request for extra duty service should be denied – see 

Denial, Restriction or Revocation of Approval provision of the Police Department 

Manual.     




























